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WEATHERBY LAKE LIVING 

Congratulations Damien Dixon 

2022 Joseph A. Sherman Award Winner 

 This award was created & funded by the Welch Family Foun-
dation in 1993. 

 Lantz Welch and Joe Sherman were next door neighbors at 
Weatherby Lake as well as on the top floor of City Center Square 
where their law offices were located for many years.  They were Col-
legial Combatants in the Courtroom since they were always on oppo-
site sides of their cases. 

 As Joe reached the conclusion of his extraordinary life, Lantz 
realized that Joe had never been adequately recognized for the count-
less time and energy he had given his beloved lake community and so 
he created this award.  The award consists of community recognition 
and a $1,000 check from the Welch Family Foundation. The award is 
given to the recipient at The Weatherby Lake Improvement Compa-
ny’s Annual Meeting.  

 

Damien Dixon, a longtime resident of Weatherby Lake is this year’s 
award winner.  (cont’d next page) 
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(cont’d)  

 

• Damien is very deserving of this award for his continued countless hours 
of community service to Weatherby Lake over the years, including: 

• Completing water and lake clarity testing for the WLIC. 

 

• Volunteering for the WLIC by helping with critter control around the Lake. 

 

• Serving as Vice-President of the Weatherby Lake Fishing Club for the last 15 
years. Before that he served as President for several years.  

 

• Countless hours helping with the Kids Fishing Clinic, Scholarship Fund, Annu-
al Fish Fry, Community Picnic and many other activities.  

 

• Participates in lake clean-up, fish stocking and the habitat program.  

 

• Available for any kind of help needed around the Lake such as towing boats, 
cutting up logs or brush and loading materials. Always offering the use of his 
vehicle without any concerns of financial payback.  

 

Damien is the embodiment of a true Volunteer and is always ready to jump in and 
help. He has consistently (over 15+ years) been the kind of community volunteer 
and neighbor who steps up to give his time and effort to help wherever he is need-
ed without drawing attention to himself or expecting any kind of recognition. He 
works hard at any task he is asked to handle for Weatherby Lake.  

 

Thank you, Damien Dixon, and Congratulations  

on being the recipient of the 2022 Joseph Sherman Award. 
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GRATITUDE 

YESTERDAY, TODAY, TOMOR-
ROW 

 

As we settle into a season of calmer 
times around the lake, and our focus 
moves inside to home and family, I am 
feeling a bit melancholy.  So much has 
happened in our community...we have 
lost so many great friends.  Conversa-
tions are filled with sadness and the un-
certainties we all face.  No one should 
feel alone, and yet we do.  A new phone 
directory reminds us that names are 
missing...we see new names now.  
Weatherby Lake is changing. 

 

Yet, in the midst of the quiet, I am deep-
ly aware of the gratitude that only grows 
and is magnified with each new morning 
that I am gifted with...one that allows me 
to look across the water...framed in 
changing color...fog lifting above the 
sparkling reflections.  I have spent my 
entire adult life surrounded with the 
beauty of our community, and the love 
and kindness that has never changed.  
That, I am confident, will always be. 

 

A friend recently lamented to me that it 
wasn't the lake that she missed since 
moving away, but the people!  I knew 
she was right.  Those changes we find 
ourselves in...large or small...will always 
seem more manageable with a caring 

From the Editor 

Peace & Goodwill 

Pat Medill 

friend nearby.  Life never promised it 
would be perfect, but with loving 
friends, it comes closer.     

 

The holidays will whiz by and a New 
Year will soon be ours.  I need to 
make sure that you know of the deep 
gratitude that I feel towards all of 
you, and my sincere hope that those 
changes in your life will bring you the 
best 2023 possible. 
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Mayor’s Comments STEVE CLARK 

MAYOR 

Phone: 816-741-5545 

Fax:    816-741-1480 

sclark@cityofweatherbylake-mo.gov 

 

 

ALDERMAN: 

City Hall Office Hours 

Monday thru Friday 

8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 

WESTSIDE 

James Pate 

Doug Richmond—402-540-0078 

 

EASTSIDE 

Tanya Finn—816-587-9957 

Russ Monuski 

Greetings from City Hall, 

Preparations are starting for the cold winter weather City wide.  Our salt 
bins are now full and our public works trucks and plows are being readied 
for the inevitable snow and ice we always get.  I understand the Farmer’s 
Almanac has predicted above average snow and cold.  This is the very 
reason winter is not my favorite season here in the Midwest. 

As I write this article, a Republic Services recycle truck had a previously 
unknown hydraulic leak all over our streets in multiple locations.  I quick-
ly became aware of it when I went out to bring my bin back to the house.  
I immediately took pictures of it and sent it on to the Republic regional 
manager along with the demand that this be immediately cleaned up as 
per our contract.  This has been an ongoing issue that caused us to have 
our City attorney send them a letter very recently; they can expect we will 
begin fining them monetarily as per our contract. 

I was in personal contact with this manager throughout the day as I di-
rected Chief Davis to find this recycle truck and direct him off of our 
streets.  By the time this happened he had completed his route on the 
Eastside and was just starting to service the Westside.  By late afternoon 
the cleanup provider was on the job and attempting to attend to all of the 
spills.  I personally chatted with the owner of the provider and exchanged 
business cards with him.  I am putting Republic on notice that in the fu-
ture for faster action on cleanup, I will be calling this guy directly. 

What I want to stress to all is that your City is hyper vigilant on pollution 
and expect all providers to be responsible and clean up after themselves.  
Our community and lake depend on all of us doing the ‘right thing’ and 
the City will go the extra mile to assure that this is accomplished. 

As many of you may know, I have been in the process of building my 
third (and last) home here in Weatherby.  The first two homes with my 
previous wife were both on the Eastside on 78th Street and 73rd Terrace.  
Since our divorce I’ve been living on the Westside on 82nd Terrace for 
the last 16 years.  All of this moving around has been going on since we 
moved into our first home in March of 1988, 34 years ago when I was a 
young guy.  I’m engaged now (no date set) to Deb a recent transplant 
from ‘the other lake’ – Lake Waukomis.  Now I’m back on the Eastside, 
73rd Street with Deb and this time it’s a log cabin.  Right now I’m not so 
sure that I would recommend building one. 

Everyone please enjoy a safe, warm winter season and Happy Holidays! 

Steve Clark—Mayor 

Mayor Steve Clark with Grand-

daughter Lola and Grandson Lucas 

mailto:sclark@cityofweatherbylake-mo.gov
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Kops Korner 

Emergency - Call 911 

Office - 816.741.8111 

Dispatcher - 816.858.3521 

Water Patrol - 816.807.6700 

Fax - 816.741.1480 

 

KEVIN DAVIS 

CHIEF of  

police 

 

 

In recent weeks unsecured automobiles that were parked outside have 

been entered and some of the contents of the vehicles removed by un-

known person(s). During one instance the residence overhead door gar-

age remote left inside the unsecured vehicle was utilized and the resi-

dence garage was entered with items removed!! I would encourage eve-

ryone to secure their automobiles while they are parked outside of their 

residence. 

As the winter season arrives in our region it is important to remember 

that warming vehicles parked outdoors should only be done with the op-

erator present with the vehicle. If the operator leaves the vehicle unat-

tended with the engine running all the vehicles door(s) should be secure. 

The Weatherby Lake Police Department will be participating in the 

28th Annual, "Shop with a Cop/Deputy" event sponsored by the Platte 

County Sheriff's Office on December 3rd, 2022 at the Barry Road 

Walmart. The Weatherby Lake Police Department will be accepting cash 

or check donations to fund the holiday shopping for underprivi-

leged children that reside in Platte County. Donations can be mailed or 

dropped off at City Hall. Please make your checks payable to: Platte Co. 

Sheriff's Children's Trust. In 2021, the city raised $4,355.00 to assist 

with this worthy program. 

As many people travel for the holiday season I would suggest residents 

utilize the Online Residence Check Form located on the city’s web page 

http://www.cityofweatherbylake-mo.gov. 

 

 

Online Residence Check 

To be notified of inclement weather conditions, roadway closings or 

power outages, sign up for Nixle notifications. The Nixle sign up page is 

located on the City of Weatherby Lake web page  http://

www.cityofweatherbylake-mo.gov. Government>Police Dept. (Cont’d)> 

Sign up for Nixle. 

The Weatherby Lake Improvement Company has reminded me to advise 

everyone to check their personal property ie: boats, kayaks and docks 

throughout the winter months even though lake usage may be down, they 

have had several reports of items breaking loose and causing damage or 

go missing.  

http://www.cityofweatherbylake-mo.gov
https://weatherby.municipalcms.com/residencecheck.aspx
http://www.cityofweatherbylake-mo.gov
http://www.cityofweatherbylake-mo.gov
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The Weatherby Lake Historical 

Committee is made up of seven 

(7) members and two (2) alter-

nates.  The members 

are appointed by the Mayor 

from the public at large, and are 

subject to the approval of the 

Board of Alderpersons.  Each 

member must be a resident of 

the City of Weatherby Lake, and 

serves for a term of three (3) 

years. 

 

Full Committee Members 

Jeannette Adams 

Marianne Ennett 

Trina Henke 

Pat Medill 

Judy Shafe’ 

Shauna Zahner 

 

Alternate Member 

Julie Horseman 

Diane Coleman 

 

WL HISTORICAL 

COMMITTEE 
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PARK BOARD 
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WLIC Office Hours: 

WORKING REMOTELY   

Mon thru Fri:  8:00a - 2:00p 

Office Telephone: 816-741-5556 

Water Patrol:  816-807-6700 

 

WEATHERBY  

LAKE 

IMPROVEMENT 

COMPANY 

Office@wlic.org 

Www.wlic.org 

WLIC Update 
To WLIC Members and Residents: 

Affinis Corporation has been engaged to conduct another lake bottom survey to 

assess the build-up of silt on specific areas of the lake to ascertain the timing of a 

dredge of the lake in future years. When the survey is completed, the results will be 

communicated to the WLIC membership. 

• The bi-annual inspection of the Dam has been successfully completed . 

• Progress on planning for the future of the 10208 NW 73rd Terr. (Pease) proper-

ty has been slowed by Covid and related delays on in material procurement for 

various projects related to this property.  

• The following is a current status of various WLIC  projects: 

• A 7-10 year Long-Range financial plan is underway. It will be reviewed by the 

Financial Committee, Long Range Planning Committee and the Board upon its 

completion. 

• A number of docks will be installed at the property. This project has been de-

layed due to delivery of required materials as well as further engineering analy-

sis. 

• The construction of a 16-space parking lot across the street from this property 

will begin in late 2022, weather permitting. 

• We are working to construct a 40 x 40 utility garage below the dam to house 

WLIC equipment currently stored at various places in and around the commu-

nity.  

Lastly, Thank you to the Credentials & Elections Committee for their help at the 

Annual Membership Meeting.  Long-standing Chairperson Tanya 

Finn and her team of volunteers continues to ensure our election 

processes are accurate and efficient. 

Pictured L to R: Sherri Del Soldato, Janet Edwards, Holli Payne, Susan Hoskings, 

Kathy Birmingham, Tracy Dobbie, Pat Medill, Paula York. Not pictured: John Lueders.  

Tanya Finn 
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Resident & Community News 

Pami Grasis 

The community 

mourns the loss of 

Pami Grasis and shares 

their grief with Augie, 

children and family.   

Augie and Pami and 

the Grasis family have 

been long-time resi-

dents of the communi-

ty.  Pami was an active 

force in a number of areas where she was always 

a positive influence. She shared her creative gifts 

with her friends, family and our community, and 

added an element of joy to life. Her door was 

always open to the community.   Pami founded a 

successful book club for Weatherby residents.  

Pami will be missed by all. 

Jim Spawn 

It is with great sadness that 

we extend our sympathies to 

Melissa Spawn and family 

on the passing of Jim 

Spawn.  Jim and Melissa 

have been members of the 

WL community for many 

years...always contributing 

in uncountable creative 

ways.  Jim is nationally rec-

ognized as the best expert on all things related to the 

Bonnie & Clyde legend.  Additionally, Jim founded 

the Dust Bowl Jamboree where contributions went to 

the local community.  Jim edited popular historical 

auto magazines and was a member of the Model A 

Ford Hall of Fame.  Jim was a Meals on Wheels vol-

unteer.  Jim's giving spirit will be missed by every-

one who knew him. 

A plea to the family community of Weatherby Lake. 

We are asking for your prayers and condolences for the 10 families who have re-

cently lost a loved one.  This is an unprecedented situation...and we are heartbro-

ken for the gravity and quantity those 10 families are feeling.  Never before have we 

experienced personal loss in such a large number.  We have lost a loved one from 

ten of our WL families.  We need everyone to reach out in love, kindness, and sup-

port during this difficult time of extended grief.   As you learn about the 10 who no 

longer are with us, may your heart be softened and your spirit pour out healing love.  

Our families should never feel alone in their loss or grieve without knowing we care. 
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Virgil Hoffman 

Prayers and sympathy 

are sent to the Hoffman 
family on the death of 

Virgil Hoff-

man.   Virgil and Mary 

Lee and children were 
long time residents of 

Weatherby Lake.  Vir-

gil was a pilot for TWA 

and when he wasn't in the air, he and Mary 

Lee were active in a number of volunteer pro-
jects around the lake...always helping others 

wherever needed.  Virgil loved the lake and all 

that it offered his family, and he especially 

supported anything that was for chil-
dren.  Mary Lee, and now Virgil will be 

missed by many. 

Jerry Cook 

Our thoughts and 

prayers are sent to 
the Cook    family 

on the recent death 

of Jerry Cook, past 

resident of 
Weatherby Lake.   

Jerry was active 

on a number of areas in the community.   

He retired as a surgeon of Ophthalmology 

and specialist in eye disease.  Jerry enjoyed 
his friends and neighbors at Weatherby and 

was willing to help in any way he could.   

He had a great sense of humor and could 

find the best in a situation.   He is missed 
by family, friends, and many at Weatherby 

Lake. 

Patty Walker 

Heartfelt condolences are 

extended to Pete Walker 
and family on their recent 

loss of Patty Walk-

er.  Patty and Pete have 

lived at Weatherby Lake 
for many years.  They 

loved all that the lake offered and all that they 

could offer the community.   Patty was a regis-

tered nurse in surgery at NKC Hospital, and 

then at General Motors, Magna Seating Sys-
tems and Harley Davidson.   She played in the 

military band in the Army Reserves, as 

well.   Patty was active in many things, but her 

biggest efforts were always with her family 
and friends, and giving back to the communi-

ty.  Patty will be remembered for the love and 

kindness she gave to all. 

Terry Thoe 

Sincere sympathies 

are given to Margi 
Thoe, son Sean and 

family, and Terry's 

mother, on the recent 

passing of Terry 
Thoe.   Terry and 

Margi have been resi-

dents of Weatherby 

Lake for many years where they enjoyed the 

lake and helping friends and neighbors.  Terry 
had a long career and retired from Ford Motor 

Company.  He had many interests including 

flying, motorcycles, cars, skiing, and travel-

ing.  But, his first interest was his family and 
then his friends...nothing was more im-

portant.  Terry will be missed by all who knew 

and loved him. 
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Jeff Warger 

It is with a sad heart 

that we extend our 
condolences to the 

family of Jeff Warger.  

Jeff was born and 

raised at Weatherby 
Lake.  His parents, 

Dick and Maydene 

Warger, were long, long time residents.  Jeff 

and his siblings spent their childhood living 

and playing at Weatherby.   They were an ac-
tive family and Jeff was a kind, happy, and 

giving individual.  He was devoted to his fam-

ily, wife and three children and grandchildren.   

Jeff added a lot to our community during his 
time spent here. 

James Patrick 

Schmidt, Jr. 

Our sincere sympa-

thies go out to the 
Schmidt family on 

their loss of Patrick 

Schmidt due to a re-

cent accident.  Pat was 
a young man with a 

heart of gold.  He was frequently doing fa-

vors for his friends and family, and anyone 

who needed help.  He was willing to help fix 
anything.  Pat loved his Harley Davidson and 

going on motorcycle trips with his 

friends.  Pat loved fishing at Weatherby and 

helping others to appreciate his skill at fish-

ing.   Pat had a great sense of humor and was 
loved by anyone who knew him.   He will be 

deeply missed. 

Angele Werthmuller 

Condolences are extended 

to Bob Werthmuller and 
family on the recent pass-

ing of Angele Werthmul-

ler.   Bob and Angele 

were long time residents 
of Weatherby 

Lake.   They were both 

active in a number of creative ways.  Angel 

taught a variety of art, sculpture, and painting 

to children.  Nearly every child on the lake 
had some sort of creative creation that was 

made in one of Angele's classes.   While the 

children were busy painting, Angele would 

have the mothers in another room doing Yoga 
on the floor.  Angele was very athletic and 

qualified for the Olympics but her home coun-

try, Armenia, did not have the funds to pay her 

way to the competition.  Angele is missed by 
her family and the WL community. 

Karen Tetzlaff 

Our prayers are extend-

ed to the Tetzlaff family 
on the loss of their 

mother, Karen Tetzlaff.   

Karen and Arch were 

previous residents of 
Weatherby Lake, where 

for many years they 

were involved in a vari-

ety of projects to help improve Weatherby.   

Arch was involved in the political scene and 
Karen donated her time and talents to help her 

friends and neighbors in a personal way.  We 

often think of them and they are missed by 

many. 
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FRIENDS OF WEATHERBY LAKE 

HISTORY 

The Weatherby Lake Historical 

Committee is extending an invitation 

to those residents who might have 

an interest in the history of our com-

munity, but don't feel like they can 

commit to serving on the main com-

mittee.   We have a special group of 

residents who might like to help out 

now and then with a small project 

that will not require attendance at 

regularly scheduled meetings or a 

commitment to volunteering extend-

ed time.   This is a great way to help 

at your convenience and inter-

est.   We keep your name on our 

"Friends of Weatherby Lake Histori-

cal Committee", and notify you when 

we might be in need of an hour or 

two to help freshen the Anders Jack 

Cemetery, or just let us know when 

you have an idea about our upcom-

ing historical markers or thoughts on 

how to enhance our history preser-

vation.  

Let us know if you would like to par-

ticipate.  We are eager to welcome 

your ideas. 

Please contact Judy Shafe, WLHC 

President, or Pat Medill, Friends 

of WLHC. 

WHO IS THIS GUY?? 

(If you know this person, please let us know.) 

Over the years, Weatherby Lake Historical Commit-

tee has collected great photos of unidentified people/

places/things.     

With your help, we are hoping to solve the mystery.   

HAVE AN HOUR TO SPARE? 
LIKE TO HELP CLEAN THE CEMETERY? 

SUNDAY, NOV. 6, 2022   1PM 
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2022 Walleye Delivery 
C-Point 

November 1, 2022 
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Weatherby Lake Fishing Club Schol-

arship Fund for 2023. We are al-

ready starting to collect for next 

year.   

Please Donate. 

 

ARE YOU TIRED OF STORING YOUR OLD 

BOATS, TRAILERS AND MOTORS??? 

DONATE YOUR RUNABOUTS, CANOES, FISH-

ING BOATS, PONTOON BOATS, SAILBOATS, 

OR OTHER WATER CRAFT, TRAILERS AND 

MOTORS, TO THE WEATHERBY LAKE FISH-

ING CLUB SCHOLARSHIP FUND.  WE WILL 

COME PICK UP YOUR EQUIPMENT.  ALL 

PROCEEDS FROM THEM WILL GO TO OUR 

WEATHERBY LAKE KIDS TO HELP WITH 

THEIR COLLEGE EDUCATION. 

Any questions or more information call or email; 

Hank   529-3502  - howdy620@aol.com 

For information, contact  

Tanya Finn, 816-830-1430 

Weatherby Lake Seniors Group 

NOV/DEC 
No Gathering 

 
JANUARY ‘23 

Platte County Sheriff, Mark Owens 

 
FEBRUARY ‘23 

WL City Treasurer, Marianne Ennett 

 
 
 

 Rachel Bonikowski 
Brad & Becky Claycamp 
Donald Patterson & Savannah Cole 
Zach Angotti & Juliana Cook 
Harley & Kathy Creek 
John & Lisa Dubreuil 
Robert & Camero Harris 
Michael Jones 

Rick & Lora Justis 
Michael Keleher 
Ryan Mang & Briana Kems 
De & Sue Miller 
Bozena & Jeremy Oliver 
Adam Ostermeyer & Zhipeng Yang 
Cole & Ariana Painter 
John Perlik & Sara Hendrick 

James Quisenberry 
Daniel & Kelly Reid 
Johnathon & Marci Rhodes 
Erich & Shanti Rivers 
Kaitlin Rusbarsky 
Louis & Liz Wilson 
Laurie Zarse 
Constance Zwego  
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NEIGHBORHOOD  
HEROES 

OF KINDNESS 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Gary Gulden 
Derek & Kat Elrod 

Brad Meyer 
Heidi Neece 

        PATRONS OF THE ARTS PROGRAM  
 

A new program beginning soon for Weatherby Lake  
residents who are interested in learning about how  
to identify, buy, frame and display quality art, as 

well as other interesting areas of art, is forming. 
 

A "Lecture Series" that includes a variety of areas 

of art, is in the early stages of planning, 
for this fall 2022. 
 

To receive a free bi-monthly newsletter, or get more 

information, contact WL resident, Bill Lenz, Art 
Advisor for free Art Advisor service. 

theartadvisorpfg@gmail.com    952-297-5040     

FISHING CLUB CAPS & VISORS 
MAKE GREAT XMAS GIFTS. 

New caps and visors all embroidered: $15 each. 

Seven different colors including Royals blue and 

Chiefs red...two different visor colors: light blue 

and beige. Also, have low Brim Gray and high sum-

mer black hats. All available at City Hall. We will, 

also, have them at our Weatherby Lake fishing club 

meetings and any  other upcoming events. 

http://www.parkvilleframegallery.com/
mailto:theartadvisorpfg@gmail.com
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WL Community Activities  

 

HAPPY HOLIDAYS FROM  

THE COMMUNITY  

ACTIVITIES CLUB.   

WATCH FOR HAPPENINGS  

IN  

2023! 
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 We will have our regular scheduled meeting, Monday, November 7, 2022, 

starting at 7:00 pm at the C-Point Pavilion. 

There will be NO Meeting in the months  December or January. 

We will have a Christmas Dinner in December T&D TBD at a later date. 

The Fish Stocking should be done by now, we stocked Catfish, Fathead 

Minnows, Walleye and Trout  in October of 2022.  Hope you all have a 

chance to go Fishing. 

 

  

New Fishing Club Membership Form for 2023: 

  

The Fishing Club invites all residents to join and support the Community an 

Lake by joining or renewing your membership for 2023. 

Family Memberships $ 20.00 per year. Memberships are open to all 

Weatherby Lake Residents and property owners. 

Form:  Name  __________________________________________ 

           Email  ___________________________________________ 

 

 

Send to John Bugg, 10301 NW 72nd terr, Weatherby Lake, MO 64152 or 

drop off at City hall.  Contact: Hank Nussbeck 816-529-3502 

or email: howdy620@aol.com 

WL Fishing Club 
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2022 Winners 

WL Yacht Club WL Fishing Club 

Cham Pami Book Club 
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KTN is updating our list. To receive notifications for upcoming KTN dates, we 
must have your email address, including all previous and new partici-
pants.  (Attendance is always optional each month.)  

HOW DOES KTN WORK? 

On a Saturday of each month, October thru May, you will be invited to join a small group 
(8-20) residents.  Attendance is optional each month.  You can choose a smaller sit-
down dinner, or a Happy Hour style gathering where just appetizers & drinks are 
served.  Volunteers may host either style of gathering, but you are never required to 
host.  Hosts choose the number of guests they would like.  Neither the host nor the 
guests know the identity of the other guests ahead of time.   There may be several gath-
erings happening around the Lake at the same time. 

The focus for both styles of the small 
group gatherings is NOT on the food, but 
rather on meeting neighbors, getting to 
know one another and developing friend-
ships. 

 

I WANT TO PARTICIPATE...WHAT DO I DO? 

FOR NOW:   To be on the monthly reminder 
list, just email your NAME, PHONE NUM-
BER, AND EMAIL to MARTY & KELLY 
WESLEY AT 

WesleyMarty@gmail.com 

Each month you will be sent a reminder of the upcoming gathering.  If you choose to 
participate that month (you are not required to attend every time), you then choose ei-
ther the sit-down option or the Happy Hour option.  You can choose a different option 
each month if you want.   You will then be sent the home address of your host, and your 
food assignment for your gathering.    

NEW SEASON 2022-2023 

Celebrating 35 Years 
Next Gathering—Saturday, November 12,2022 

We are updating the list of neighbors 

(married, single, divorced, widowed, 

long time & new).  Make sure to send 

us your email address to be on the re-

mind/contact list. 

  WesleyMarty@gmail.com   

Or call Marty 816-536-2089,  

Kelly 816-516-1983 

mailto:WesleyMarty@gmail.com
mailto:WesleyMarty@gmail.com
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NEIGHBORS HELPING NEIGHBORS is a Weatherby Lake program com-

posed of resident volunteers willing to help in a variety of simple ways. 

Sometimes that might be offering to take a neighbor a meal, cut the 

grass, clear snow, assist them in getting to an appointment, or just a friendly visit to 

help cheer.  Accidents and times of grief occur to all of us and a caring neighbor 

sharing kindness can be a tremendous help.  It's those occasional small acts of kind-

ness that can make a huge difference. 

 

We do not take the place of professionals or replace family responsibilities. We are 

simply your next door neighbors who are willing to volunteer help where we can, 

and we need YOU to help be a part of watching out for one another.  Do you know 

someone who could use a temporary hand with something?  Would you be willing 

to share an occasional small amount of time and effort to help someone in 

need?  Do you have a talent that might be really helpful?  The list of possible needs 

is varied.  Typically, we might go for months without needing to offer our help, and 

even if we are called on to help, it is rarely more than once a month. 

 

NEIGHBORS HELPING NEIGHBORS is always hoping to improve how we 

can be of assistance to one another.  But, as caring neighbors, we could be limited in 

certain ways that assistance might be needed.  We have developed an agreement 

with the PLATTE COUNTY SENIOR FUND program to work with them in ways 

that will assist Weatherby Lake residents to receive the best help available. 

For general questions and information, or if you know reliable skilled resources that 

might be willing to help, Jan Leonard 816-800-2440, Whrby2012@gmail.com. For 

grief support, contact Kathy Birmingham,  816-741-1753  

d.Birmingham@sbcglobal.net 

NEIGHBORS HELPING NEIGHBORS 

Volunteer caring and temporary assistance for 
Weatherby Lake residents in time of need. 
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YOUR PRAYERS ARE NEEDED 

We would like to increase those participating in our private prayer chain.  Please let us know if you 
could offer an occasional prayer in this special private way to volunteer for your community. 

contact Pat Medill  816-456-2007    PatMedillEditor@aol.com  

mailto:whrby2012@gmail.com
mailto:d.birmingham@sbcglobal.net
mailto:PatMedillEditor@aol.com
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BOAT TOWING, HAULING OR MOVING:  On or off the Lake. Call Hank 816-529-3502 

or 816-741-0619 

 

 

 

For info on how to place an Ad in the Weatherby Lake Living newsletter, please contact Pat Me-

dill PatMedillEditor@aol.com or call 816-456-2007.  ALL AD FEES   SUPPORT THE WLIC ENVI-

RONMENTAL TRUST. 

Advertising 

When you want to feel secure,  
look no further than home. 

360 Degree Security 
Steve Nelson 

816-200-8555 

Trusted Consultant * Mindful Solutions 

AFFORDABLE & EFFICIENT HOME SECURITY CAMER-
AS/LIGHTS. WIRELESS OPTIONS. 

STEVE NELSON, 816-200-8555 


